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MEMORANDUM

Date:

June13, 2006








To:

Docket No. APHIS-2005-0118

Regulatory Analysis and Development, 

PPD, APHIS, Station 3A-03.8

4700 River Road, Unit 118

Riverdale, MD  20737-1238

From:

Bita Moghaddam, Ph.D.
Chair, ACNP Use of Animals in Research Committee


Subject:
Docket No. APHIS-2005-0118 (Vol. 71, No. 82 Fed.Reg. 25100-


25102)
Dear APHIS Staff: 

This letter is to provide comments on the proposed changes to the Animal Welfare Act Regulations requiring the use of shift cages for handling certain species.

We strongly support efforts by APHIS to mitigate the risk of injuries to people and animals as well as to ensure safe transport of potentially dangerous animals.  However, the proposed rule appears to be written primarily with exhibitors and performing animals in mind and does not take into account the characteristics of the controlled research environment that would make application of the proposed rule to research facilities unnecessarily prescriptive and unduly burdensome.  We maintain that animal and human safety is being safeguarded under current practices.  Accordingly, we urge that research facilities be explicitly exempted from the requirements of this proposed rule.

The proposed rule would require that all movement of non-human primates in research facilities be performed using “shift” cages.  Exceptions to this requirement would require prior written request and written approval from the Animal Care regional office for each alternative method employed before implementation.  We note that alternate and well-established methods of transport (e.g. pole-and-collar transfer) and restraint (e.g. primate restraint chairs) have been successfully employed at many research institutions for many years.  Moreover, these methods are critical components to many ongoing programs of neuroscience research.  Conversion to a 

cage-only only policy would entail significant capital expenditures but more importantly would cause a significant disruption in research.  

Furthermore, we believe that the cost estimates used in the Executive Order 12866 and Regulatory Flexibility Act analysis have ignored the financial impact of full conversion to shift cages in the research setting and have seriously underestimated the paperwork and recordkeeping burden associated with seeking and obtaining prior APHIS permission to continue using professionally acceptable alternative transfer methods.
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